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Covent Garden 

Community 

Association

42 Earlham Street

WC2H 9LA

16/10/2017  17:42:202017/5277/L COMMNT Meredith Whitten 

on behalf of the 

Covent Garden 

Community 

Association

Whilst the CGCA does not object to the roof extension, including the addition of a roof 

terrace, we are concerned about the potential for noise and disturbance to adjacent 

residents, given the dense, yet quiet, nature of Grape Street.

Camden’s planning policies recognise that, whilst amenity space can add significantly to 

residents’ quality of life, this must be balanced with the impact on neighbours (see Local 

Plan, sec. 6.49).

Given this, a condition should be included that restricts the hours of use and type of noise 

(e.g. no music).
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